    GREAT FINBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 12th February 2018
in the Pettiward Hall

Present:
Cllr Peter Turner  
Cllr Sebastian Reeves 

Cllr Simon Tarabella 




Paula Gladwell – Clerk 
County Cllr Penny Otton 
0 members of public

District Cllr John Matthissen 
2017/1433
Apologies for Absence - Cllr Robin Fisher, Cllr Martin Burns, Cllr Rob Nurton, Cllr Archie Gemmell 
2017/1434
Declarations of Interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct and requests for dispensations relating to Discloseable Pecuniary Interests - None
2017/1435
Public Participation – No questions.
2017/1436   
Planning – It was Resolved to submit the following comments to MSDC for application DC/17/06211 Erection of teaching block, Finborough School, The Hall, Finborough Park - "Great Finborough Parish Council have NO OBJECTION to this application based on the information available" Proposed by Cllr Turner with all in favour.
2017/1437
Finance – The following payments were approved. Prop Cllr Turner, with all in favour, Staff salaries for January 2018
2017/1438
Gipping press £182.12

2017/1439
MSDC Grass cutting £763.20

2017/1440
SCC Street Lighting £530.69

2017/1441
It was agreed that comments be submitted to the Suffolk Highways Community Self Help Survey including an unwillingness to take on work beyond what is currently funded and delivered by Suffolk Highways unless funding was forthcoming. It was agreed that at the present time an increase in the precept to cover this type of work was unrealistic.
2017/1442  
It was agreed that confirmation of councils No Objection to the Diversion of Footpath 41 be submitted to MSDC. It was noted that concerns remained regarding the possible water logging of the new route and this would be monitored throughout the year in case the SCC Rights of Way offer of a hoggin pathway was needed. 
2017/1443
Correspondence – The request from Finborough Primary School was deferred to the next meeting.

2017/1444
It was noted that confirmation had been received from Heartbeat Trust for the training session on 7th March 2018. 

2017/1445
Chelsworth Parish Council had asked if they could join the Community Speedwatch Group and have shared access to the speed gun. Reservations were expressed that this would dilute the effectiveness for the existing group and that perhaps when a new gun needed to be purchased the admission of extra parishes should be looked at then.

2017/1446
Matters to be brought to the attention of the council – It was noted that the batteries for the speed gun were proving difficult to source. 
Next meeting; Monday 12th March 2018 at 7.30pm 


Page 1 of 1

